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Christmas is nearly upon us and the weather has become very cold very quickly with many pupils wearing warm hats and gloves, and as such can I take this opportunity to remind everyone to ensure names are put on all items to make sure they are returned to the rightful owner if misplaced.

SUGGESTIONS WELCOME

Please contact any member of the parent council directly with any suggestions you may have, however you can also contact us by email as shown above.  The email address is checked regularly by a member of the parent council.
FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 
The next meeting of the fundraising committee will be held on 04/02/2013. This will be held within the staff room and we are always looking for fresh ideas to fundraise.  All monies raised goes back into the school for the benefit of the pupils. 
All the children had a fantastic time at the Halloween Discos held last month and the innovative costumes continue to surprise and scare the helpers on the night!!

As you will have noticed, an activity trail was purchased for the infant playground by the Fundraising group and has been well received by the pupils.

TRAVEL COMMITTEE
There would appear to be very concerning problems which have arisen within the school, in that pupils are being placed in danger by inconsiderate drivers when they are picking up/dropping off children within the school grounds.  New signage has been delivered advising drivers not to park and leave their vehicle at the drop off bay, we can but hope the drivers take notice.
The Parent Council have been asked by the school to highlight any inconsiderate driving and should they ask you to move your vehicle please do so in a safe and courteous manner.
Please be mindful that access is required at all times for emergency vehicles and buses for the pupils.  Should there be a difficulty in entering the car park to uplift/drop off your child please consider parking outwith the school and walking in for your child.

PLAY PARKS
There is currently a review of play parks being undertaken by Angus Council with a mixed programme of investments and possible removal of equipment throughout Angus.  I would strongly suggest you look at the following link for more information and there is meeting due to take place in December on this issue within Angus Council.

See  http://www.angus.gov.uk/bestvalue/consultation/documents.cfm?myRef=636 for full details

BLOG

I would also recommend all parents/carers look at the following web address https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/an/AngusParentCouncilGroup/
This is a website specifically for all parents/carers at Angus Schools and has an immense amount of information which may be useful or interesting to you and includes a ‘blog’ where discussions can be held on any relevant subject.  Whitehills Parent Council are now submitting their newsletters and meeting Agendas to this blog.
QUESTIONNAIRE

A questionnaire is in the process of being drawn up in respect of primary 7 pupils

being permitted out of school at lunchtimes during their last term (April – June).

This will be circulated to the children (P5-P7) and their parents/carers and a

further questionnaire will be prepared for teachers.  This will be sent out in due

course and we look forward to hearing your thoughts and opinions.
MEMBERS OF PARENT COUNCIL
Below is the new list of office bearers for the WPC, all of whom will happily raise any issue or question you may have. Please do not hesitate to speak to any of them should you wish to discuss anything with the WPC.

CHAIRMAN – Frances Coutts      VICE CHAIR – Emma MacSporran
TREASURER – Lynne Brown        SECRETARY – Sheena Low
STAFF MEMBER – Pamela Jarosz
Gina Cameron, Gloria Garland, Suzanne Lawson, Mairi Simms, Leanne Milne, Fiona Gibbs, Alan Fraser, Claire Rioch, Faye Anderson, Francinne Carnegie, Gail Longmuir
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